## 817 Herring Cove Road HALIFAX N. S. B3R 1Z1 May 2010

Dear Friends,

First the rhubarb, now the apple blossoms, it must be Spring. When we look back over the Winter, it does not seem so bad. I bought a new snow-scoop, but did not use it a great deal.

We had twenty-three at our last song night. Three came for the first time, and two had been here once before. We have had contact with one of these visitors, who introduced us to her husband, who is a Catholic. He seems quite open to discuss religion.

Catherine has moved several times since we first knocked on her door. She has continued to come though she might transfer several times to get here by bus. She has moved again.

We do not expect to see Jim or Donna until the Fall, as Jim is in Ontario with the navy. However, this past Sunday, a lady visited us for our morning service, and a week ago, a man was a first time visitor.

We have mentioned Mr. Nickerson; he just came to his 97<sup>th</sup> birthday. He has now moved to a nursing home. We used to take our hymn sheets and visit him at home, about a half hour away. He still has a very strong voice. Now I will be able to visit him by bus.

We now go to a fifth nursing home, for Bible study on the first Tuesday of the month, and for a service on the third Sunday. There seems to be good interest. Please pray that these older folk will receive the Saviour while they have sound minds.

Thank you again for your contined prayers and support.

In His service,

Service

Level

Leve

Gerald and Laura Mosher